PO Box 425

Maylands

WA 6931

9 November 2010

Dear Nana
Not much news here. I pray that you are well and busy. After all the publicity we received, nothing seems to have happened, which is very disappointing. And I am disappointed with the editor, Stephen Hagan who did not do any follow up story. Did he contact you? Instead of writing a new letter, I will copy the last letter I wrote to Graham underneath this short note. I hope to come to Darwin for a few weeks soon. I have been very busy writing a report for the Larrakia mob.

Delia Lawrie’s reply to my complaint is also disappointing. I thought she was supposed to look after people who vote for her. I will have to write back and say, what about the fact that Graham was only a juvenile?

See you soon, (I haven’t heard back from Courtney since his call)..

(Below is a copy of letter to Graham) 

Dear Graham
How are you? I had an excited telephone call from Courtney at the mine last night. He was eating his meal in a big half-empty dining room when some 20 year old part-Aboriginal boys came and sat down beside him. He didn’t know them and they didn’t know him. He got talking and discovered that they from Darwin and are working at the BHP mine site (Yandi). Probably fly-in-fly-out, 2 weeks on and 1 week off. Then Courtney asked if they knew you and they said they did. In fact one of the men is living  back in Darwin. Courtney was amazed at the coincidence of meeting someone from Darwin and someone who knew you. How is that for God’s answer to prayer? He doesn’t remember their names but will be seeing them again at meal breaks. Our hope is that the girl feels guilty and makes a full confession. Meanwhile I have copied two stories below for you that you might have missed in the Darwin media. The first is about the new visiting hours which will make it very difficult for Nana. How will the visiting centre handle so many people? I wrote to the politicians about the lousy drink machine they have there but I doubt anything will change. The second story is about a man in Berrimah, or it could be Alice Springs jail, who has won a retrial. The amazing thing is that he is representing himself. We will have to consider the Court of Criminal Appeal. That seems to be the way to go. I gave the lawyer John Lawrence your details earlier this year but he didn’t get back to me.
Story One: “People can currently visit NT prison inmates seven days a week but as of next month visits will only be allowed on weekends. The Corrections Minister Gerry McCarthy says the measure will bring visiting hours at Berrimah prison in line with Alice Springs. Minister McCarthy says data tells them families are visiting on weekends with 150 people a week visit Monday to Friday, and slightly more than that on weekends. Carolyn has been visiting a family member at Berrimah for 15 years, and says she doesn't understand the change, telling Leon Compton from 105.7 ABC Darwin mornings it's a backward step. "It's a very sad situation, it's sad enough as it is in there, visitors strenghten family ties Leon, they help with rehabilitation and re-intergration.  "People can make their parole plans on visits, it strengthens their ability to get out and stay out of jail if they've got family visits and reducing those visits doesn't strengthen family ties" "I wonder what the reasoning is behind this, what are they trying to do, get the prisoners to riot?" Carolyn says in 2004 the Government commissioned a review which made 71 recommendations and one of them was to increase visits for prisoners. "The government accepted those recommendations, why are they going backwards now"  Margaret rang Leon, saying this shows Minister McCarthy doesn't care about the prisoners."How are they going to fit in 250 people of a weekend? They are supposed to have an hour each. There are only about nine places where you can sit and visit, they are not going to fit them in," she said. She told Leon you have to ring up between 9am and 12pm and you have to ring 24 hours before to book a visit. John Lawrence from the N-T Criminal Lawyers' Association has also slammed the Territory Government's plan saying it's blatant cost cutting. "They're depriving a lot of people, a lot of family members, a lot of community members, a lot of Aboriginal people who come in certain periods when they can afford it to go out and have these visits and to restrict it to weekends, is just a disaster because where are all the people who visit during the week going to go?"
Story two: “A man has been granted a retrial on charges of sexual abuse against his step-daughter over five years. The man, who cannot be named for legal reasons, was found guilty by a jury of sex-related crimes against the girl, who was aged between nine and 14 at the time. Then-Chief Justice Brian Martin sentenced him to 15 years in prison with a non-parole period of 11 years. But the man appealed, and was this week granted a retrial by the Court of Criminal Appeal. He represented himself on the appeal against his conviction, and told the court on Monday his lawyer had not brought all the evidence before the jury. He said Peter Elliott had failed to ask enough questions about the girl's sexual history or about a sexually transmitted disease that he and the girl both allegedly were diagnosed with. The man also said one of his previous lawyers may have "leaked" to the girl the wrong story about why he only had one testicle.” From this story you can see the value of an appeal. It was a disgrace that there was no appeal in your case. 
Remember you have a lot of defenders now on the outside. “Sure,” you say, “but where are the results?” Sorry I can’t give you a more positive answer. We would all love to see you walking free and admire your strength and courage in the way you are determined to do the time. It is good that you have friends on the inside too. See you next time I am in Darwin. First I will be celebrating my 70th birthday with family and friends at on outdoor barbecue by the Swan River on November 14th. It should be fun. 
Yours sincerely
Bill

